	
	
	



Hollywood Hills High School
School Advisory Council (SAC)
Minutes of the SAC Meeting - December 04, 2018
[bookmark: _GoBack]	•	Welcome: 
	Mr. Reginald Smith, SAC Chair, began the meeting at 4:12 p.m.  A quorum was not met with 10 people present.
		
Mr. Smith opened the meeting requesting to ratify last SAC meeting’s minutes and it was 2nd, no one opposed.

		SUB-committee Updates:

Javier Garcia - Introduced the department’s curriculum using a power point presentation.  Instructional goals were discussed, Vocabulary instruction using SPRITE was introduced.

Reginald Smith - Stated the school improvement plan money has not been used and plans to use it this school year differ from last year.  The plan is to use study hall time, paying teachers $25.00 for the hour. Teachers will be voting.  The amount of money available is unknown at this moment but further discussion will follow during the Jan. 2019 SAC meeting.  Luis Espinosa stated the money was used last year for a Saturday camp which he believed was not successful due to low enrollment.  They are hoping that using the resources during the school day they will reach the neediest students.

Safety and Security – The goal is to present final plans to the School Board in order to decide on vending, roof, fire sprinkler system and alarm system. All bids will be finalized and a decision will be made in February.  Construction is expected to begin in March 2019, beginning in hallways 7 and 5. Both hallways will be off limits during that time.
It will take approximately two years to complete the project, expecting it to be completed by the year 2021.  Cafe and offices will be worked on during the summer, 2-4 months per area.

Security cameras will be replaced and added where needed. There are several blind spots in the Patio and Cafe area in need of extra cameras which is where the majority of problems occur.  The front of the school and hallway 10 are high traffic areas that need high resolution cameras.  A high mount is also needed in the military academy area.

Ms. Marion Edwards suggested that metal detectors be added to the single point of entry used during the day. 

Mr. Reginald Smith stated that most middle schools he has visited all have buzzers at the front door entrances of the school.  He was going to investigate how those schools obtained this device.  

Ms. Kecia Chambers - Stated teachers needed to vote this year to continue the PSD early release days.  66 and 2/3% of the teachers must approve in order to continue.  Staff was under the impression they would not have to vote again for the next 5 school years. This information was incorrect.  A vote would have to be conducted in order to continue and receive the waiver.  Reginald Smith stated during the January meeting we will re-introduce the topic if quorum is met. Mr. Espinosa stated most high schools have voted to continue the waiver as most teachers understand this is the time to receive staff development. 

Principal’s report - Ms. Gonzalez had surgery last week and all went well.  She is healing nicely.  Dr. Lue presented the Principal’s report.

Military Academy stated out of 200 students 126 had a GPA of 4.0 and above.  Last week Raiders went to State. They were 5th out of 77 schools.  We are very proud of their achievements.

Dr. Payan had the 4.0 celebration for 403 students in the Café.   There were 73 9th graders, 105 10th graders, 91 11th graders and 134 12th graders.

The second Village Day is scheduled for December 10 and 11 through study hall classes.



Motion to adjourn meeting
Meeting ended at 5:03 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Lided Cerda, Secretary
  
	
	
	



